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1) PURPOSE FOR THIS NEWSLETTER
My work involves helping students with disabilities transition from high school to adult life. Unfortunately, I see too many young persons and their families struggling to find employment and other necessary community services. These supports are needed to help smooth their child’s movement into post high school life. 

With my personal situation, I spent years searching for ideas and services that would assist my son to live and work in an inclusive setting. Trent has autism and is 26 years old. He has enjoyed living a purposeful independent life in his own home for three years now. It was not easy for Trent and me. We had a mountain to climb and we almost gave it all up. I know the challenges and fears because I lived them. Trent and I grew and learned from it all. For that I am grateful. Our learning continues because Trent and I are still on our journey. 
As a result, I am offering this online newsletter to explore ideas and creative options for community living. My intention is to open a dialogue among individuals with disabilities, their families, and professionals. Hopefully, we can raise awareness about the issues we all face and the dreams we have for our children who will become adults or are already. 

2) CELEBRATING THE HOLIDAYS
The holidays can be festive, fun, and exciting. Some of the ways to celebrate include: baking goodies, attending church plays and musical programs, shopping for gifts, visiting with family and friends, and decorating the Christmas tree and the home. 
Unfortunately, it is sometimes difficult for children or adults with disabilities and their families to get involved in many of these outside activities. The individual with autism may have certain needs for support or is working through social issues. The social barriers become evident as the outside world reveals limited understanding and tolerance.
Families have voiced their past difficulties when taking their child who may have a fearful reaction with crowds, etc., to holiday performances, the mall, or restaurants. These experiences may draw negative attention and cause many of us to rethink attempting the activities again. Parents may feel embarrassed for their child with autism or feel guilty for the nondisabled siblings. We may sink into withdrawal from such activities in order to avoid a disappointing event or a subtle rejection. Many of us struggle between what we feel we want to do and what we have to do. Some may feel sad because even our own families are not so welcoming.
We don’t have to give into these feelings. There are choices we have before us to survive and enjoy the holidays. First, we must notice our feelings, and we must not dwell on them. Replace them with uplifting beliefs that we can enjoy the holidays regardless our circumstances. Everyone no matter what his/her situation has someone to love, to be thankful for, and something to give. 

Find and cherish the activities and love that are available. Create a holiday agenda. As a family member, help the child, brother, sister, niece, nephew, or cousin participate. If you are aware of a neighbor, coworker, or a person in an agency who rarely sees family --know that your invitation or offer to a party or outing will be one of greatest gifts you can give.

Some suggestions:

-help the person choose a special gift for someone, 
-help the individual make Christmas decorations for tree and home,

-spend time and bake cookies, breads, or candy to give away as gifts
-go for a walk or a drive with individual around the block in your neighborhood and view the Christmas lights

-allow beautiful and upbeat Christmas music to fill your home or take the person to a holiday sing-along.
We are never too young, too old, or too disabled to enjoy these activities. I learned from my past that it’s often easy, but untrue, to tell ourselves that everyone else is experiencing the perfect holiday, and we’re alone with our issues. If you are a parent, don’t choose the martyr way; go and take a risk. Trent and I moved forward with giant steps when we made this choice. Find ways to participate in the sights and smells of the holidays especially with persons who have limited social opportunities. Let the season flow. Notice the magic in the air. Hear it in the Christmas music. Unleash your loving nurturing spirit and enjoy giving.
3) RECEIVE A FREE PRINT--From Trent and Jackie 
I would love to have your feedback.  I have 10 of Trent’s signed limited edition prints to give away.

Please tell me about your experiences in establishing community living or independence for an adult who has a disability within the autism spectrum. I am specifically interested in those who have established community independent living. 
To receive a print, please provide me with this information. 

1. Your Name:

2.  Name of adult who has a disability in the autism spectrum:

3.  Age of the adult:

4.  Is the person employed?  

5.  If so, where and what kind of work?

6.  Does the individual live on his/her own in the community? i.e. lives in own apartment, house, condo., on college campus, Or group home?

7.  As a family who has accomplished community living for your son/daughter, would you consider in allowing me to interview you sometime in the future?
Please send me your address and I will pay the postage for your free print.  Go on my web site and choose the print you want.  Thank you

4) ART SHOW AND TASH CONFERENCE- where you can see Trent’ Prints
Trent’s Prints will be exhibited and sold:

Dec. 5, (3:00 – 9:00); Dec. 6, (9:00 – 3:00 pm). The Winter Fair (Juried Artist Only) Thomas Jefferson Unitarian Church, Brownsboro Rd. Louisville.

Dec. 10, 11, 12, 13--TASH Conference in Chicago, IL.,Hilton Hotel

5. AUTISM DIGEST EXHIBITS TRENT’S ART: 
Look for a full display of Trent’s art in the Nov/Dec issue of Autism Digest.
Trent’s art is now offered in 11 different prints of his paintings, matted in beautiful decorative colors, and three different sizes. Browse through Trent’s art on our web site: www.independencebound.com. All eleven prints can be purchased 1) from our web site, 2) calling Jackie at 502 742-8756 for private showing, or 3) at these retail locations:
 “The Teale House” in Louisville, KY

 “The Other Place” on Bardstown Road, Louisville, KY. 

“The Head House Antiques” in Middletown, KY.

“Buffalo Crossing Gift Shop” in Shelbyville, KY.

“The Gallery” in Clarkson, KY

Trent’s Art has been exhibited----

Loyola University, Chicago, Autism One Conference, May 2003


Meijers Dept. Store, Preston Hgwy., Louisville, KY,  April 2003 to ?
City Café in Louisville, KY, April, May 2003


Barnes and Noble in Elizabethtown, April (ARTIST OF THE MONTH), 
May 2003

Hardin County Schools, Special Ed. Dept., Mulbery Helm, Elizabethtown, 

KY.  May 2003 -

Trent was ARTIST OF THE MONTH (in August, 2003) at The Gallery,

Clarkson, KY 

6) ABOUT JACKIE’S BOOK

Independence Bound is a story and a how-to book about a man with autism and his family’s transition to independent living. Jackie details their journey through the difficult years after high school to finally achieving independent living. She offers insights and provides hope with practical steps that she found helpful. The book encourages others as they journey the path to independent living. 
You can read passages from Jackie’s book on the web site: www.independencebouond.com

Where can Jackie’s book INDEPENDENCE BOUND be purchased?
Harmony House Publishing 1- 800- 809-9334

Barnes & Noble, Louisville, KY. 
Barnes & Noble, Elizabethtown, KY
Borders, Louisville

Joseph Beth Book Stores in Lexington, KY 
Books-A-Million, Owensboro, KY

Barnes & Noble, Bowling Green, KY

Web Site:  www.independencebound.com  (Prints and Book can be ordered safely off the web site)     

SHARE MY NEWSLETTER WITH ANYONE YOU WISH

Feel free to share this newsletter with your friends, family, and educators. Don’t hesitate to email me with any ideas you have for future newsletters. Your needs are important to me. Thanks for taking time out of your day to read this!

7) ABOUT JACKIE: 
Currently Jackie consults with Hardin County Schools and helps transition students with disabilities to resources, supports, and employment to life after high school. Jackie has over 15 years of experience as a special educator and consultant. She wrote a grant in 1999 and developed the Autism Community Training (ACT) project through the Kentucky Autism Training Center. The project connected persons with autism to resources that secured employment in the community. 

She is writing her doctoral dissertation at the University of Louisville to discover strategies for establishing independent living for adults with autism and their families. She has a master’s degree from Western Kentucky University and a bachelor’s degree from Kentucky Wesleyan College. Jackie’s goal is to help people with disabilities and their families reach their dreams for independence. She offers information through other publications and her monthly online newsletter. Jackie has three adult sons Todd, Trent, and Travis.

www.independencebound.com
email: jam4independence@aol.com

Keep Dreaming Your Dreams  

Jackie Marquette
You can read previous Newsletters written by Jackie listed on the web site:  www.independencebound.com
***This is an online newsletter. If you want to be removed from the list, please email Jackie at   Jam4independence@aol.com
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